



Tamworth Planning Board

Work Session - Draft Minutes
May 8, 2019
The work session was called to order at 7 pm by  Nicole Maher-Whiteside.  Present are: Kathi Padgett, Pat Farley, Eric Dube, and Nicole Maher-Whiteside.
Master Plan Implementation Discussion: Parker Roberts – uses the Exchange, and the town web site to promote events. When the sidewalks were originally proposed, he was involved in presenting why Tamworth felt that they were necessary. Nothing ever came of that project. Sidewalks in those areas would still be a great idea. Dave Bowles was the driving force. Pickleball has been added. Attendance varies from week to week. Pat Farley spoke about how the Economic Development is working on an Age Friendly Tamworth. What can be recommended that would benefit the older population. Kathi mentions croquet and horseshoes. Does the Town have any property that could be used for this? Cornhole is becoming very popular. The Town House does have some activities that are happening for older people. The Ski Hills were never part of the Rec Department.  A winter skating rink is desired, perhaps at the History Center. (Weekends, music, hot chocolate). Pat encouraged him to think about this idea. He has been in touch with Kimball.
Highway Department: Richard Roberts is present. Capital Improvement has a 6 year road plan and the bridges. Equipment is now scheduled. This has made a big difference. He can not accomplish all the major road work he planned to do, due to budget cuts. Beavers are one of the biggest problems that they face. Pat mentioned that there is a lot of investigation into using crushed glass to pave roads. He feels that there will be a lot of involvement for a minimal return. A lot of towns use it for bedding for their culverts.  He feels that Tamworth should be looking for more land for the highway department. He feels that they should be looking for a new source for sand. He has been buying some from other sources, to preserve what the Town owns, as the price will cost more to buy later than it does now. Ideally, the property next door would be selected. He feels that we should start looking now. There are three roads that are not plowed in the winter. Fowlers Mill Road needs to have jersey barriers installed in the winter. Meader Road and Pine Hill Road are also closed. 
Old/New Business: Attracting and retaining young people – a ski hill and an ice rink are good ideas. Pat recommends the possibilities of an energy park or a solar farm. It would be good for the environment and taxes. Make Tamworth a town that focuses on reducing energy costs, growing their own food, preserving the environment and still allow people to live.
Adjournment  - Kathi made a motion to adjourn at 7:47pm, Eric seconded. The meeting was adjourned.
Respectfully submitted,

Melissa Donaldson

